The Fairways at Laguna Oaks Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Homeowners Meeting

Minutes

February 26, 2018


The meeting of The Fairways at Laguna Oaks Homeowners Association for February 26, 2018 was called to order at 6:10pm by Eva Fatenko of Archer, Attorneys at Law.  Ms. Fatenko introduced herself and informed those in attendance that she was there to represent both Fred Langford’s development group and Ryan Homes, the builder.  Ms. Fatenko introduced Fred Langford, sponsor, and Steve Barry, Mr. Langford’s attorney and spokesperson.  She then introduced Dylan Sinclair, Division Manager of Sales & Marketing at Ryan Homes.  The presence of Paul Bodkin, resident board member, was confirmed.  Also in attendance were Norma Meyer and Kate Walton from DiLucia Management Corporation. 

Due to the presence of Mr. Langford and Mr. Bodkin, a quorum had been established.  
Notice of this meeting was provided by DiLucia Management via email to the registered homeowners at least 30 days prior.  Notice was also mailed to all homeowners, and flyers were personally handed out to some homeowners by Mr. Bodkin.  The agenda was adopted.
Middle Township Mayor, Michael Clark, was in attendance to meet and greet his constituents and to let everyone know that he is always available to them.  He provided his direct phone number (609) 465-8732.  The Board thanked him for coming.

Ms. Fatenko educated those in attendance on what it means to be a part of a homeowners association (HOA) by explaining how the communities are governed.  She described the importance of the Amended and Restated Master Deed, By-Laws, and Public Offering Statement and reminded all that these documents should be reviewed and consulted any time there is a question about Fairways-specific issues.  She explained what Common Elements and Limited Common Elements were and gave examples of each.  Although it would take a super-majority of 67% to change the Master Deed, she went on to inform all that the Board, when established, will likely want to take the Use Restrictions section of the Master Deed and expand on those rules to include more specific guidelines as to what can be done with the association’s common elements.  Ms. Fatenko strongly suggested that everyone in attendance pick up a copy of ARTICLE XI – RESTRICTIONS that was printed for the meeting.  
Community Update by Developer and Builder

Eva Fatenko and Fred Langford discussed future plans and ideas for the community.  It was clarified that Mr. Langford has the reserved right to expand the Association with an additional 55 townhomes adjacent to the existing 45-unit community within 10 years from the date the Master Deed was recorded (which was in 2016).  At this time, Mr. Langford expressed sincere interest in moving forward with that plan.  It was made clear by Ms. Fatenko and Mr. Barry that there were no plans to build a swimming pool or clubhouse on the Fairways at Laguna Oaks property, although it is possible that Mr. Langford’s golf course could develop something similar in the future.  

Dylan Sinclair of Ryan Homes advised that a total of 44 homes have closed, with 1 more under contract to close mid-March.  He addressed the fact that some Ryan Homes work vehicles have damaged the median along Bay Breeze Boulevard and is taking the responsibility to correct any damage done.  There will be a street-sweeper coming through to take care of construction debris.  There was a walk-though completed and Ryan Homes is actively working with Mr. Langford and his team to resolve any issues, i.e. damaged curbs, sand removal, etc.  He reminded the homeowners in attendance that there are warranties on certain interior and exterior elements to their townhome, and instructed all with concerns to first contact the warranty company if something is wrong.  He offered to meet privately with any homeowner in attendance that has any outstanding issues, after the meeting.  Finally, Mr. Sinclair expressed his enthusiasm in continuing the relationship with Mr. Langford’s group to develop 55 additional townhomes within the next few years.

Some residents brought up issues pertaining to rules, regulations, and guidelines as it pertains to their HOA.
· In the case of pets, discussion was had regarding “malicious breeds.”  The Board and Management will review.  Management will consult with Brown & Brown Insurance Group to determine if there are any insurance restrictions.

· Outdoor grills were discussed, and management shall consult with the local municipality regarding restrictions and distance from home.
· There shall be no parking by residents or visitors on Bay Breeze Boulevard except in the instance of short-term needs, i.e. delivery drivers, due largely to keep the roadways clear for emergency vehicles.  Residents shall use their garages and driveways for parking.  There are an additional 13 parking spots by the adjacent Laguna Oaks golf course, and 10 more spots planned for the cul-de-sac on Bay Breeze Boulevard.  Some present suggested the need for signage regarding the fact that there is no street parking, tow-away zones, and guest parking.  Mr. Langford also offered all residents the use of the golf course parking lot.
· Since any and all changes made to the exterior of Fairways at Laguna Oaks townhomes require Board approval prior to commencement, an urgent need was identified at the meeting which calls for the Board, together with Ryan Homes and Management, to draft specifications pertaining to these Exterior Modification Requests to ensure that the community remain esthetically pleasing and uniform.  Exterior Modification forms should be developed for patios, retractable awnings, and storm doors.  Patios were discussed at length, so the specifications for patios should include maximum dimensions and approved materials.  Steve Barry gave important input on this matter, explaining multiple times that there exists an aggressive drainage plan that is a part of the subdivision’s Master Site Plan approved by the municipality’s Planning Board that details the maximum impervious lawn coverage allowed, and must be adhered to in order for Mr. Langford’s development group to have their construction bond money released.  It was discussed that there are multiple homeowners who have installed “after-market” patios without prior Board approval, and Management was directed by Ms. Fatenko to identify those homeowners and send a letter informing them that their patio is non-conforming and may impede drainage, so the Board and/or municipality could ask that the patio be brought into compliance some time in the future.  No action would be required of these homeowners yet.
Board of Directors Election

Eva Fatenko and Kate Walton spoke about the First Transition Election that was held in October 2017, wherein homeowner Paul Bodkin was elected to the one open seat on the Board, with his term set to expire at the Second Transition Election.  At that time, the Board of Directors consisted of two developer representatives from Mr. Langford’s group and one homeowner representative.  Since that election, there have been several phone and in-person meetings between Mr. Bodkin and representatives from Mr. Langford’s group, Ryan Homes, and DiLucia Management discussing various topics ranging from the 2018 operating budget, rules, property inspections, patio requests, vendor contract renewals, etc.    

Mr. Bodkin has chosen to re-run for election for the Second Transition Election that was held this evening, along with homeowner David Leipert.  Since there were two open seats for this election, both members were elected. The Board automatically increased to five total members, with the three remaining seats held by representatives from Mr. Langford’s group.  Mr. Bodkin and Mr. Leipert’s seats expire at the Third Transition Election.  Both homeowners were commended for volunteering their time to serve their new community.  Mr. Leipert spoke to the membership and gave some personal background to all.  
The Third Transition Election will be held in April.  This election was referred to by Ms. Fatenko as the “Turnover Election” due to the fact that the homeowners will control the Board beginning with this election.  The Board automatically decreases to three members, two of which will be homeowners and one of which will be Mr. Langford.  Ms. Fatenko explained that Mr. Langford has the right to keep his seat on the Board until the 100th home closes, or until he resigns.  The membership was told to watch their email and U.S. Mail for more information regarding this election in the coming weeks.  
Manager’s Report 
Kate Walton of DiLucia Management Corporation began by explaining the role of the Community Manager, giving a synopsis of what business was transacted since the last meeting in October.  In her report, she detailed the following:  Processed homeowner’s assessment payments and worked with homeowners to answer questions regarding their accounts.  Reminded those present that there is a 5-day grace period.  Identified delinquent accounts and called and sent letters and emails to homeowners.  Worked with several homeowners to bring their account current.  Processed vendor/contractor invoices and payments and maintained their insurance information.  Prepared a draft budget and final budget.  Submitted Management Contract for approval.  Sent out a call for candidates to run for the board for the 2nd transition election.  Prepared ballot and quorum proxy and sent to homeowners via email and regular mail.  Looked for a proper meeting room.  Secured room at the township building and provided necessary insurance information.  Participated in a telephone workshop meeting with developers, builders, and Mr. Bodkin.  Settlement letters and homeowner questionnaires were provided for several different sales.  Assisted homeowners with logging in and setting up their on line resident account.  Sent email to all homeowners reminding them of the parking rules and signage restrictions throughout the community.  Coordinated snow removal with Pritchett’s Landscaping.  Spoke with Pritchett’s about the upcoming landscape season.  Met with Paul Bodkin, HOA Trustee.  Conducted periodic inspections of the property.  Replied to request for screen door, patio and retractable awning at 409.
Ms. Walton reminded everyone that there are handouts up front that are of importance to them, specifically, the Use Restrictions, Owner Census Form, Financial Report, and 2018 Operating Budget.  
Reading from the Balance Sheet of the Financial Report, Ms. Walton informed those present that the Association was in good financial shape.  The following figures represent the bank account balances as of January 31, 2018:

· Operating Account – Univest Bank - $33,237.10
· Capital Replacement Reserves – Univest Bank - $19,791.41
· Other Reserves (deferred maintenance) – Univest Bank - $1,265.26
The original operating budget was created to set the original monthly dues, and Ms. Fatenko explained that it is a recommended practice for developers to over-estimate what they believe the costs will be during the beginning phase of the Association.  To that end, the Association underran the budget substantially, and the 2018 Operating Budget reflects a lower amount equating to $260/month.  There are a few items that Management will look into further that could result in another slight decrease as well, specifically trash collection, snow removal, and private hydrant fees.   
A homeowner expressed confusion over the fact that there are two mailing addresses to use to mail their checks each month, and it was decided that Management will no longer include the self-addressed envelopes containing the PA address with the monthly bills.  
New Business
A motion was passed to ratify the telephone-vote approval of the 2018 Operating Budget totaling $140,400 annually.  

A motion was passed to ratify the telephone-vote that awarded DiLucia Management Corporation a 2 year contract extension.
A motion to adjourn was passed at 8:05pm.  
Respectfully submitted,



Accepted by: 



___________________________

____________________________________________
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